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January 7, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Vice Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Security Guild (Security Officers, Dispatchers, Sergeants - Department of Executive Services, Facilities Management Division) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2015, through December 31, 2016, which will enable King County to continue to provide professional security services to its employees and residents throughout its facilities and buildings.  This agreement covers approximately 50 employees in the Department of Executive Services, Facilities Management Division.
The employees in the King County Security Guild are integral to the safety and security of King County employees, residents and the property of the County.  They patrol County facilities 24 hours a day, seven days a week, and provide enhanced security and weapons screening services in the King County Courthouse after hours.  They are highly valued employees who assist in response to all emergencies in and around County facilities, including fire alarms, equipment malfunction, civil unrest, natural hazards and accidents.  Security Dispatchers provide dispatch services to Courts in downtown Seattle and at the Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent.
This agreement most importantly brings yet another valued labor partner into the Coalition of Unions regarding Total Compensation bargaining.  The King County Security Guild has accepted all elements of the Coalition agreement, and has already begun participation with the Coalition of Unions.  This agreement is cost effective, as it adheres to the wage increases of the Coalition and improves leave usage practices in the division, which should minimize overtime usage.
This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by:

· Promoting efficient leave usage and enhanced management of leave in the bargaining unit.
· Improving labor engagement through ongoing labor management committee meetings.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County Strategic plan by keeping the costs of doing County business down and utilizing employees in an efficient and effective manner.

The wage settlement for 2015 and 2016 follows the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations in the Coalition of Unions regarding Total Compensation.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents by ensuring the continuation of high quality security services throughout County facilities.
If you have questions, please contact Gerry Topping, Interim Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-8653.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Gerry Topping, Interim Director, Office of Labor Relations
